
May 2015 
Dear Praying Friends, 

We are trying to prepare all things that are necessary to take with us on the ship to Nukuoro. We still have 
an urgent need for funds to buy the remaining building materials for the house and our buildings on 
Nukuoro.  There is also the cost of shipping these items down.  We are asking all our supporters to pray 
earnestly that God will supply this need.  Funds may be sent to World Wide New Testament Baptist 
Missions and should be marked Jack Peeler Nukuoro Fund.  We know that God is able to supply all our 
needs, and we are praying and trusting Him to do it.  

We finished a revival at Calvary Baptist Church about 3 weeks ago.  It was a blessing to have Evangelist 
Randy Chovan preaching each night.  The meeting was well attended by folks from all the area churches. 
We saw many decisions for Christ.  I was able to council with a young man who is looking for God’s will 
for his life, and Melinda was able to lead a young lady to Christ after the last service.  Cassandra was 
almost ready to leave the church when she began asking questions.  What she needed was Jesus.  Praise the 
Lord that she asked Him to save her.  

The ladies of all the island churches will be gathering at the Ambassador Baptist Church in U for a mother/
daughter day on May 9th.  Melinda will be speaking to the junior age girls. Pray that these young ladies will 
receive what God has for them and use it in their lives.     

I am continuing to preach in the English services at Calvary Baptist Church in Kolonia.  I am also working 
with Pastor Ray each week doing the Nukuoran Bible Study.  We have the study time in different locations 
so that as many Nukuoran people as possible can attend.  Melinda will be 
working on creating a song book for use in these meetings.  These are songs 
that were either translated into the Nukuoran language or were written in 
Nukuoran.  These books will only have the words (no music), but at least we 
will have something.  We also think that compiling these will help us to learn 
the language more.  We are also still in language study each week.  Please 
pray for us as we try to learn.   

Praying for you all, 
Jack & Melinda 

Prayer Requests 

• Those saved during the 
recent revival 

• Nukuoran Bible Study 
• Strength and wisdom for 

the move to Nukuoro  
• Funds for building and 

shipping


